
Antelope Valley College 
Associated Student Organization 

Executive Council Minutes 
3041 West Ave K, Lancaster, CA 93536 

SSV 180, 1:35 P.M.  
Thursday, November 15, 2012 

CORRECTED 
 

The Executive Council of the Antelope Valley College met on November 15, 2012. 
For more information, please contact Associated Student Organization President 
Terrance Myers 722-6300 ext 6160. 

 
ORGANIZATIONAL ITEMS 

1.1Call to order: 1:00 P.M. 
 
1.2 Pledge of Allegiance: Lead by Edward Oquendo 
 
1.3 Roll Call:  
President – Terrance Myers - Present 
Vice President, Academic Affairs –Vacant 
Vice President, Student Services – Giovanna Sanchez - Present 
Vice President, Pubic Relations – Rieana Paul - Absent 
Vice President, Club Affairs – Edward Oquendo - Present 
Treasurer – Michael Reyes - Absent 
Secretary – Irene Montalban - Present  
 
Senator: 
Counseling and Matriculation and Enrollment Services– Cierra Parker- 
Present 
Health Sciences – Iqra Yusufzai – Absent 
Mathematics, Science and Engineering – Vacant 
Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and 
Economic Development – Anthony Bell - Present 
Language Arts and Instructional Resources; Extended Services – Vacant 
Student Development and Services - Keziah Arnold - Present 
Technical Education – Matt Keef – Absent 
Visual and Performing Arts and Physical Education – Alvaro Wong - Absent 
  
Membership is 12, Quorum is 7, 7 were present, Quorum is established. 
 
Student Trustee – Sandra Govin - Absent 
 
1.4 Adoption of the Agenda:  
Moved to adopt the agenda by Edward Oquendo, seconded by Irene 
Montalban. Motion passed 6/0/0. 
 
 



1.5 Approval of the Minutes- October 26, 2012  
Moved to approve the minutes with correction of changing the year to 2012 
by Irene Montalban, seconded by Keziah Arnold. Motion passed 6/0/0. 
 
1.6 Approval of Financial Report.  
Moved to approve the Financial Report by Anthony Bell, seconded by Cierra 
Parker. Motion passed 6/0/0. 

 
           II.      PUBLIC FORUM 

None. 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS 
President Terrance Myers proposed that in the future, he would prefer to see 
more of ASO working together. 
 
Dr. Zimmerman said that she was impressed by the papers the students who 
went to NCSL and General Assembly turned in, and that they show 
potential.  
 
Vice President of Club Affairs, Edward Oquendo said that when he went to 
General Assembly, he was motivated to have ASO donate money to the next 
General Assembly. President Terrance Myers replied that we can help with 
General Assembly if there's an event they need help with. Anthony Bell felt 
that we should not just hand out our money. 
 

ASO PRESENATIONS  
None 
 

ACTION ITEMS 
 
5.1 ASO Committees and Appointments  
None.  
 
5.2 ASO Events 
There will be a future retreat for ASO to go through training. 
 
There will be future workshops for ASO to connect with the students on 
campus. Anthony Bell proposed that we should make this an efficient event, 
such as with a theme. Cierra Parker said she would help. 
 
Dr. Zimmerman proposed that ASO should allocate funds to give Coach 
Jane Cwayna a gift. 
 
ASO decided to have gold passes/cards that can be given to faculty who 
retire. Giovanna Sanchez moved to reinstate the gold card for the faculty 
who are retiring, seconded by Keziah Arnold. Motion passed 6/0/0. 



 
Giovanna Sanchez asked for a point of privilege at 1:20 P.M. 
 
Anthony Bell talked about holding another Student Appreciation Day in the 
Spring. 
 
5.3 Grand Proposals 
None 
 
5.4 Student Advocacy  
Edward Oquendo said that he would like to make sure ASO is well trained. 
 

IV. REPORTS 
          Advisor’s Report  

Dr. Zimmerman said that due to Proposition 30 passing, the pool will be 
reopened in the spring, and intersession 2013 classes will be held. This 
proposition also increased the revenue for health services because more 
students will register and pay the fee, so we should be expecting more 
students for the upcoming year, therefore we will have more student stickers 
for sale. Finally she said that ASO will have more activities for the student 
body to engage in and the Student Lounge remodeling is coming up on 
December 3rd. 
 
Executive Board Reports-  
President Terrance Myers said that he enjoyed his time at NCSL, and that  
his learning experience will benefit him for the rest of ASO and for 
the workshops that are coming up. He also thanked the advisors for making 
it possible to go to NCSL because he sees it as an advantage ASO can 
benefit from. 

 
Vice President Edward Oquendo thanked ASO for giving him the 
opportunity to be in ICC. He said that the last ICC meeting will be held on 
Thursday November 29 at 4pm. 
 
Senator: 
Counseling and Matriculation and Enrollment Services – Cierra Parker said 
that she learned a lot at NCSL that she could bring back to ASO to make up 
for her absence. Her plan is to enhance the activity in ASO by having events 
that gets ASO and the student body involved. 
  
Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and 
Economic Development –  Anthony Bell proposed that for next semester, 
spring 2013, we should sell the ASO stickers online. Dr. Zimmerman said 
that we can market the stickers online but she is not sure that we can sell 
them and advised him to make a marketing plan and to talk with others on 
campus about the on line ticket sale. 



 
 

V. ANNOUNCEMENTS /UPCOMING MEETINGS AND EVENT  
President Terrance Myers said that there will be a basketball game, Saturday, 
November 17, at 7 p.m. and we need to be there at 6 pm. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Moved to adjourn the meeting at 1:39 p.m. by Edward Oquendo, seconded 
by Anthony Bell. Motion passed 5/0/0. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:39 p.m. 
 

 


